[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes for November 29 CAP Logic and Accuracy Testing and Electoral Board Meeting

Logic and accuracy testing for the Central Absentee Precinct (CAP) began at 8:35 am. Participating in the testing were Electoral Board members Ruth Talmage and Marcy Reedy along with Robin Moyer and Jerry Orlando from the Registrar’s Office. OVO and OVI voting machines were determined to be functioning properly. All participants signed certification forms and the CAP machines were verified as ready for early absentee voting.

The standard Electoral Board meeting commenced at 9:50 am.

It was determined that unavoidable scheduling conflicts on December 11 would require Logic and Accuracy Testing be rescheduled to December 13 at 8:30 am. Robin advised that the Christmas holiday creates a high demand for meeting space in the County Building.  Ruth immediately left the room to consult with County Scheduling Staff. The only room available is upstairs in the Parks and Rec Activity Room which we have secured for December 13.  This means that all of our voting equipment will need to be moved by elevator beginning at 8:00 am in order to be available for a posted meeting time of 8:30 am. We are grateful to the Parks and Recreation Department for their support.

Ruth Talmage moved that approval of the minutes from the previous Electoral Board meeting be delayed until the return of Cliff Garstang. Marcy Reedy seconded the motion.

The issue was raised about the adequate number of poll books to be deployed during the Special Election on December 18th.  It was determined, based on best estimates of projected turnout for the Dec 18 Special Election, that two poll books for each precinct would adequately meet the needs of all precincts. If turnout projections change, the Board will revisit this determination.

The issue was raised about the desire to demonstrate the set up and functionality of the OpenElect Voting Optical Scan (OVO) machines to the chiefs and assistant chiefs for the Dec 18 Special Election.  It was determined that Marcy and Robin would perform a demonstration during the training on December 13th to ensure all chiefs and assistant chiefs were comfortable using the equipment.

Discussion was raised about the number of ballots necessary to be ordered for the Dec 18 Special Election. Robin stated that 5,000 printed ballots (which is approximately 50% of registered voters in the affected precincts) had been ordered. The Board will monitor turnout projections and take action if more printed ballots are needed.

It was determined that all Officers of Election have been appointed for the Dec 18 Special Election and the list will be sent to the Clerk of the Court.

It was determined that equipment pickup for the Dec 18 Special Election will be Monday, Dec 17 from 9-noon in the Smith West Board Room.

Ruth received an observation from a Voter that the two General Assembly Districts represented in our White Hill Precinct were not clearly defined in a previous election.  When Split-District Voting requires designation in future elections involving the distribution of two ballots, it is suggested that two Ballot Officers be seated at least a short distance apart. Each Ballot Officer shall represent [one] District and that District shall be clearly Noted with a large sign designating said District’s location of Ballots.  The Poll Pad Officer should advise the Voter that each Entry Card passed to the Voter shows the correct number of the District wherein that Voter resides.








